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For the last two and half years St Paul’s 
Parish has been a spiritual home for Josephine 
Moeti-Lysson, a PhD student at Federation 
University Ballarat. Soon, she will be 
returning home to Botswana after three years of 
hard work and sleepless nights burning the 
midnight oil to finish her PhD thesis. We 
caught up with Jose, as she is fondly called by 
friends, and she shared some of her memories of 
St Paul’s. 
 

On the 25th July 2012, I found 
myself in one 
very cold 
place called 
Ballarat, I 
wasn’t really 
sure by then 
if I had made 
the right 
decision to leave my family especially 
my daughter Carolyn, as we had never 
parted until I came to Ballarat. The first 
few months were the hardest part of 
my whole stay here, because Carolyn 
could not eat and kept asking when I 
would be back, and her voice and 

heartbroken face just tore me into 
pieces. But with God, the situation 
improved and my stay became easy too, 
despite challenges faced at university. 

The very best thing that I knew 
would comfort me and make me 
complete was to look for a church to 
attend, for I know with fellow brothers 
and sisters in Christ, I will find peace 
and feel at home. Luckily I met Father 
Constantine through a friend and since 
then I decided to come to St Paul and 

that was the 
beginning of 
my happiness 
as I felt very 
much at home 
a n d  v e r y 
welcomed. I 
want you to 

know how much I appreciated your 
kindness and love; you welcomed me at 
St Pauls Parish with very warm and 
open arms. I enjoyed the time I spent 
with you and will continue having those 
special memories of the good times we 
spent.  

Just to mention a few individuals 
who have really made my stay in 
Ballarat; Lisa Smith, Angela (sister), 
Allan and June (Aussie grandparents), 
Ken and Ian for being keeping up with 
my pictures request ( Photographers & 
Paparazzi), and  everyone who I did 
not mention by name, just know that 
you all have contributed unique things 
to my life. I would like to thank you for 
all the love and tolerance you had for 
me, especially when I asked for those 
few pictures. Now the pictures will 
always remind me of your love. 

 Please stay in touch, you are a great 
family to me, and I wish you all the 
best as I leave you with a heavy heart. 
Hope to meet you again. 

As Tom Petty once said: “You and I 
will meet again, when we're least 
expecting it, One day in some far off 
place, I will recognize your face, I won't 
say goodbye my friend, for you and I 
will meet again”   

Thank you for showing me  
the love of Jesus Christ 

Josephine (Red head gear) and St Paul’s Parishioners. 

I want you to know how much I 
 appreciated your kindness and love;  
you welcomed me at St Pauls Parish  

with very warm and open arms. 
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From the  
Parish Priest 

 

God is good- all the time! 
 

Spring is a beautiful time of the year. 
It’s been a resurrection-like experience 
watching trees and plants slowly come 
back to life after the death and 
dormancy of a long winter. May this 
season of spring renew your life with 
hope and joy. 

The purpose of St Paul’s Times is to 
update you on the key issues and 
developments related to St Paul’s 
Parish: 
 

Spring Plant Sale 
We had another successful plant sale 
on Saturday, October 31st. While the 
weather was a bit ordinary to start with, 
it turned out to be a really nice sunny 
day by the time we finished in the 
afternoon. It is an in-house joke that ‘if 
you want to break a drought, then 
organise St Paul’s Parish Plant sale and 
you must surely get rain.’ Nonetheless, 
we thank God not only for the weather 
we had for the Plant Sale but also for a 
successful event, which raised 
$2,728.65 to aid our parish yearly 
upkeep as well as enabled us to serve 
our wider community. Special thanks to 
Andrew and Noella Young and their 
family who are the main drivers of this 
event as well as to one and all who 
assisted. May God reward you as only 
he can. 
 

Day of Reflection on God’s Love 
with Julian of Norwich. 
We welcome Sheila Upjohn, an ‘expert’ 
on Julian of Norwich to our parish this 
weekend as she helps us reflect more 
deeply on the love of God with the 
assistance of Julian of Norwich’s 
‘mystical’ writings. The love of God 
revealed in the Jesus Christ is our raison 
d'etre because of its unique power to 
transform our lives and our world. I 
pray that we may have the courage to 
daily open ourselves to this reckless, 
pure, infinite and unconditional love of 
God. Doing so anchors our lives and 
transforms us into witnesses of this 
same love to others. How much our 
world needs Christians aflame with 
God’s love! 

 
 

Advent Study 
This Advent we shall be using the 
book, The Blessing of Mercy: Bible 
Perspectives and Ecological Challenges by Sr 
Veronica Lawson, as our Advent Study 
book. You can join a parish group 
which wil l  be meeting every 
Wednesday in Advent at Midday or you 
can study the book personally at home 
if the time doesn’t suit. Mercy is 
another name for God’s infinite love 
for us and creation. It will be the theme 
of my preaching and teaching in the 
coming Church’s year. Let us pray for 
the blessing of God’s mercy. 
 

Farwell to Josephine Moeti-Lysson 
We have been blessed to have 
Josephine Moeti-Lysson, a PhD 
student at Federation University, spend 
the last two and half years with us. We 
thank her for all she has brought to our 
parish family, not least her warmth, joy, 
and colourful African attires and hear 
gears. We wish her safe travels back to 
Botswana and we pray that God will 
bless and direct her paths and 
purposes. 
 

St Paul’s Open Door 
St Paul’s church is not a museum but a 
place of prayer and real encounter with 
Jesus Christ. Those of us who belong 
to the Catholic edge of the Anglican 
Communion believe in the presence of 
Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament reserved 
in the Tabernacle. At St Paul’s we 
started opening the Church daily for 
specified times for people to call in for 
prayer, peace and quiet. I thank those 
who ‘sacrifice’ time to pray for the 
needs of our community and our world 
and I encourage more people to do the 
same. Let me know if you would like to 
go on the weekly roster. Alfred 
Tennyson once said that “more things 
are wrought by prayer than this whole 
world can imagine or dream of.” Thank 
you as you consider this and may God 
bless you for ‘sacrificing’ your time to 
pray fervently for the needs of our 
parish, community and world. 
 

Maintenance 
We still have outstanding maintenance 
issues which we are dealing with, 
including the repair and painting of the 
cracks around the interior of the West 
Window/wall and fundraising for the 
carpet replacement. We have reached a 
quarter of the $20,000 estimate needed 
for the carpet project. We would 
welcome donors who are still interested 

in assisting. Thank you in anticipation. 
 

Annual Parish Picnic 
Please remember that our parish picnic 
is at Ken and Gillian Turner’s home at 
622 Yendon Rd Navigators on Sunday, 
29 November, 2015 at 11am. As a 
result there will be no 10am Sunday 
Eucharist but the 8am Eucharistic 
service will still be celebrated for those 
who cannot make the 11am picnic. 
Lunch is BYO. 
 

S t  P a u l ’ s  W a y  p r o p o s e d 
Development 
Recently, there was an Independent 
Hearing re the above development.  
Hedley Thomson made a submission 
and spoke to it at the hearing, so did 
Gabriel Waldron, our verger and some 
other parishioners. The panel will 
consider the submissions and send a 
report to the City Council who will 
then make a decision based on this 
report. It’s fair to say that we won’t 
know the final outcome until early next 
year. We shall keep you posted. 
 

Parish Strategy 2016-2020 
Early in the New Year the Parish 
Council members will be working on a 
short, medium and long term parish 
strategy for the next five years. Please 
think of and pray about the current 
needs and gifts of the parish and how 
these might inform our next strategic 
planning. Suggestions and comments 
would be very much appreciated. 
 

The Faithful Departed 
Traditionally the month of November 
has always been the month of 
remembrance for the faithful departed. 
Our book of the dead will be brought 
before the Lord at every service offered 
in our Church this month. Be assured 
of my prayers for all your departed 
relatives and friends. 
 

Faith’s visa 
We are still waiting for a decision to be 
made on Faith’s visa application. It’s 
been a frustrating experience but we 
have resigned to the will of God in the 
assurance that everything will work out 
well in the end. Please continue to pray 
for us. 
 

Gratitude 
May God bless you all and watch over 
you all the days of your life. 

 

Fraternally yours in Christ, 
 

Constantine    

https://www.google.com.au/search?q=raison%20d'etre&start=0&spell=1
https://www.google.com.au/search?q=raison%20d'etre&start=0&spell=1


Service Times 
 

Home Communion 
Do you or someone you know need Home 
Communion? Please contact Fr Constantine to make 
arrangements on 5332 6479 or  0455 371 379 
 

Need Wheels? 
Are you having difficulties getting to Church? Maybe 
we could help. If you would like to come to church 
but require transport please contact the parish office 
or speak to Fr Constantine (5332 6479) and we will 
help in making arrangements. 
 

Sunday Service Times 
8am Eucharist 
10am Parish Eucharist 
6pm Songs of Praise and Healing Service (Every 2nd 
Sunday of the Month) 
(9am Eucharist every 5th Sunday of the Month) 
(Children’s Eucharist on 1st Sunday of the month & 
Sunday School on the 3rd Sunday) 
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Weekly Programme / Services 
 

Monday:  9am Federation University Chaplaincy 
 12.10pm Holy Eucharist  
 at Christ Church Cathedral 
Tuesday:  10am Christian Meditation - Vestry. 
 6.30pm Dinner and Bible Study 
Wednesday:  8am Anglicare Breakfast  
 with Barkly College Students 
 5.30pm - 6.30pm  
 A Service of Healing Prayer 
Thursday:  10.30am - Holy Eucharist  
 followed by Morning Tea 
 5.30pm Evening prayer 
Saturday:  6pm Sunday Vigil  
 @ Christ Church Cathedral 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation (Confession):  
Before/after Mass or by appointment. 
 

Sacraments of Baptism and Marriage:  
by appointment. 

 

Nearly 55 years ago my mother intro-
duced Pauline and I. Four years later 
she became my teenage bride and we 
started to build a life together. 

As a teacher, I was almost ex-
pected to move schools regularly. We 
started out at Hawkesdale, near 
Warrnambool, and enjoyed being in a 
close knit community where there 
were no secrets. 

Wendy was born just before we 
moved to Bendigo, where our son 
Geordie joined us. Three years at Ea-
glehawk High School was a challenge 
but it helped prepare me for the larg-
er, and more diverse schools that I’d 
work in later. 

Working with army children in 
Singapore convinced us that we need-

ed ‘a home town’. We 
needed stability now as 
we had three children 
with the birth of our 
second daughter Jean. 
I applied for either 
Geelong or Ballarat, 
and ended up at Balla-
rat High School in 
1974. We’ve been 
pleased with our 
choice to settle here 
permanently for both 

ourselves and our family. 
Pauline grew up in the Church of 

England. The photo of her at 11 years 
old at her confirmation day is a re-
minder of the influence of the church 
has had in forming the person she is 
today. She taught Sunday School, sang 
in the choir and joined youth groups. 

Many families were challenged by 
what we now know as P.T.S. and 
thankfully there was some support 
from the local church. 

My father was a farm worker and 
we lived miles from other families 
near Boronia. Church picnic were my 
introduction to a church, so I associ-
ated going to church with cart rides, 
races, frozen oranges and cordial. 

 

Get to know your Parishioners 
Barry & Pauline McCausland share their journey 

The Billy Graham Crusade started 
me thinking more seriously about the 
place of God in my life but my family 
thought that was a bit pointless. 

A year later, knowing she was dy-
ing, Mum asked not to be buried from 
a church. And yet, in me, the need to 
be closer to God was there. 

When we were talking of marriage 
I decided I would become an Angli-
can, so for the first time I started to 
worship regularly, and was gently 
guided into Baptism and Confirma-
tion. For the first time I could walk 
into a church and feel I belonged. 

We haven’t been the best parish-
ioners, but we have tried to make a 
contribution. We have both been in-
volved in study Programs, Vestry and 
any other way we could. We were 
team members for “Anglican Marriage 
Encounter”. We took part in various 
Christian rallies, some were fun, some 
were valuable, and some were blessed-
ly forgotten. 

However, at the core of our life 
together is the sure and certain 
knowledge of God’s love for us, and 
the absolute conviction that our mar-
riage vows mean the same today as 
they did nearly 50 years ago. The trust 
and love of one another we try to 
show other people and as Christians 
we owe that to people everywhere. 

 

Pauline & Barrie McCausland 



Parish Vision Statement 
To be a Christ-centred community of 
faith committed to mission, 
embracing creative, spirit-led renewal 
called by God: to grow, to serve, to 
heal and to reach out. 
 

Parish Mission Statement 
“… And what does the Lord require 
of you but to do justly, to love mercy 
and to walk humbly with your 
God?” (Micah 6:8) 
 

Purpose 
To Celebrate God and what God 
has done in Jesus Christ (Worship) 
To Care about each and every one as 
well as God’s creation (Ministry) 
To Cultivate each person’s growth 
in Christ (Ministry) 
 

To Communicate Christ and his 
love to the world (Mission) 
Therefore we are a God-focused, 
Jesus-modelled and Spirit-led 
community of faith and worship, 
ministry and mission are central 
to our parish pastoral plan. 
 

Always in conjunction with the 
Anglican Communion’s Five 
Marks of Mission: 
 

To proclaim the Good News of the 
Kingdom 
 

To teach, baptise and nurture new 
believers  
 

To respond to human need by loving 
service  
 

To seek to transform unjust 
structures of society, to challenge 
violence of every kind and to pursue 
peace and reconciliation 
 

To strive to safeguard the integrity of 
creation and sustain and renew the 
life of the earth  

Our Parish Vision 
and Mission  
Statement 
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St Paul’s Calendar 
 

November 
Wed, 11 November at 6.30pm: Com-
memoration of J. Basson Humffray's 
Charter of Rights on the 161st anni-
versary of the Monster Meeting held 
behind what is now St Pauls Anglican 
Church. 
Sat, 14 November: The Wedding of 
Heidi Zukauskas & Jacob Ellis at 
2.30pm. 
Sat, 21 November: Yarrowee Walk to 
raise awareness for the Homelessness.  
Sun, 22 November: Christ the King/
The Reign of Christ 
Fri, 27 November at St Paul’s: Day of 
Prayer for the Parish and our commu-
nity. 
Sun, 29 November @at11am: Parish 
Picnic at Ken & Gillian’s home at 
Navigators. 8am service but no 10am 
at St Paul’s. 
 

December 
Thur, 3 December, Eureka @ St 
Paul’s. 
Sat, 5 December at St John’s at 11am: 
Fr David Oulton’s 30th priestly Anni-
versary celebration 
Thur, 24 December at 6pm:  Chil-
dren/Family Eucharist 
Fri, 25 December: The Birth of our 
Lord: Christmas Day 
Thur, 31 December at St Paul’s at 
10pm: Vigil Prayers/Eucharist to wel-
come the New Year 
 

January 
Only one Service on Sundays at 9am in 
the month of January. 
 

Wed, 6 January - Epiphany drinks 
and nibbles at the Rectory at 6pm. 
Wed, 13 January - Organ Recital at St 
Paul’s at 10am. 

New Altar 
Frontal 

 
The new ordinary time (green) altar 
frontal that you see in St Pauls today 
is titled ‘The river of life’, which I 
made as part of my required assess-
ment for the end of Unit 1 for the 
Bishops Certificate Course in Theolo-
gy. 

Some of the background was made 
using strip piecing and it has some 
beading and embroidery. I gathered 
fabrics in silk and cotton from Japan, 
Thailand, and India and from fabrics I 

From the Registers 
 

Baptisms:   
Jonathon Darcy ALLEN: 12th July 
2015 (baptised)  
Kaden Andrew BURTON: 14th July 
(baptised) 
Deakan Andrew BURTON: 14th July 
(baptised) 
Antonio Wolf HAYES: 13th Septem-
ber 2015 (baptised) 
 

Preparing for Marriage 
Saturday 14 November 
Jacob Ellis and Heidi Zukauskas 
 

Funeral 
Len NOBLE: 4th September 2015  
Keith CROSBIE: 10th September  

already had. 
Liturgical sewing is made to be a 

visual aid to worship and, I hope, to 
glorify God. This piece is based on 
Rev 22 and has many ‘symbols’, the 
most obvious ones being the river, 
the cross and mountains. The river, 
or water, has many references in the 
bible, e.g. baptism. To me the river 
also represents my journey in Faith.  

It was a challenging but wonder-
ful piece to make and was a journey 
in itself. I would love it to challenge 
you too. 

God be with you. 
 

Elaine Wesley 
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Gift  
 

A day so happy. 
Fog lifted early,  

I worked in the garden. 
Hummingbirds were stopping over 

honeysuckle flowers. 
There was no thing on earth  

I wanted to possess. 
I knew no one worth my envying him. 
Whatever evil I had suffered, I forgot. 

To think that once I was the same 
man did not embarrass me. 
In my body I felt no pain. 
When straightening up,  

I saw the blue sea and sails. 
Czeslaw Milosz 

 
 

“There is a well deep down in me  
and in it dwells God. Sometimes  
I am there too but more often  
it is covered by stones, and dirt  
and rubbles and God is hidden.  

Then he must be dug out again.”         
Etty Hillesum  

     
 

St Paul’s Coffee Club at S2E Café at 86-88 Main Road, Bakery Hill. 

St Paul’s Plant Sale on 31 October  

St Paul’s Plant Sale on 31 October  

Josephine with Angela (centre)  
and June (left) 



General Parish  
Information 

 

Priest-in-charge 
Constantine Osuchukwu 

Tel: 5332 6479 
Mob: 0455 371 379  

 

Parish Secretary 
Jan Allitt 

 

Contact Details 
 

Parish Office Location 
The Parish Office is situated  

in the Anglicare Building 
Cnr St Paul’s Way & Victoria Sts 

 

Residential Address 
5 Humffray St. Sth  

 

Contact Details 
(PO Box 1460), Ballarat. 3354  

Email: 
stpaulsballarat@hotmail.com 

Website: 
www.stpaulsbakeryhill.org.au 

 

Honorary  
Priest Associate 

 

The Rev’d Canon  
Geoffrey Tisdall 

The Rev’d Malcolm Thomas 
The Rev’d Des Benfield 

The Rev’d Ellis Jones 
 

Parish Council 
 

Wardens 
Denise Lay 

Mark Stewart   
Ivor Harris               

 

Councillors 
 (Treasurer) Alan Ferres 

Ivor Harris 
Pauline McCausland 

 (Secretary) Lisa Smith  
Ken Turner 

Doreen Hayward 
Matt Doyle 

Hedley Thomson 
Eileen Chalmers 

 

Verger 
 

Gabriel Waldron 
 

Sacristan 
 

Corrie Eveleigh 
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Many years ago the faithful clergy of 
our cathedral left last Sunday’s sermon 
in the porch for visitors and slackers.  
One of Fr Treloar’s statements said, 
more or less, that his life was like a 
history book, but there were many 
pages he would like to tear out and cast 
away.    

I could relate to that.  So much of 
my life has been sin and evil, not always 
against others but humiliating and 
embarrassing to me. Replace “sin” with 
“stupidity” and you’re close to the 
mark.  Whatever, it is nasty and 
damaging. Hast thou heard what Llenleawg 
saith,  the ancient watchman on the castle 
walls?  Sin is bad, if long pursued.” 

I suppose the old fellow thought 
nasty things 
are OK if 
you don’t get 
into the 
habit.  The 
lines I just 
quoted are 
from Welsh Triads, short spicy 
statements with three main points.   
Just to digress – which I muchly do -  
there’s another triad coming to mind: 

Gwenhwyfar, daughter of Laodegan the 
giant: bad when little, worse when great.  

In or around the 600s in Europe, if 
you happened to be different i.e. black, 
you were a giant.  Plenty of giants fled 
from the stern demands of the Prophet 
and earned a living with sword and 
shield in the north.  Laodegan had a 
beautiful daughter, a heavier shade of 
dark, who stole the hearts of king and 
knight. So there is a triad. 

But getting back to evil and sin, just 
what is it?   We have a terrible religious 
story of a man being cruelly executed  
to save us from sin.  Some poor  
student asked of Fr Antony Snell  
“When, Mr Snell, were you saved?”    
Said the Ant: “ On a very dull Friday 
afternoon a couple of thousand years 
ago.”   

Sin, for the Ant, was a condition or 
imprisonment, not just a series of silly 
performances in bedroom or toilet.  I 
had the privilege of advising a senior 
high school class studying Sophocles’ 
Antigone.  We had to look at just what 
the playwright was saying about the 
basic flaw in mankind:  it’s called 
hamartia and you pronounce it 
hamarteea.   That’s the word New 

Testament writers use for what we call 
sin, the basic flaw which brings so 
much trouble to humans.     

To get to grips with it, we must use 
another Greek word, and one from not 
only the plays, but from the intention 
of Scripture.  Hubris  is the content of 
the sin.  It is the desire of us humans to 
take over from God. It is the desire for 
power;  to satisfy wants and needs even 
at the expense of others.  It is the 
desire to become greater than God.   It 
is a demand to be God, showing no 
respect for what may be known, but 
using it and controlling it.   It has  no 
regard for the world it has been given, 
but rather despises it. It is the sin of 
Adam. 

No silly 
apples here,  
The humans 
declare their 
s i n  b y 
v e s t i n g . 

Only God may put clothes on. By 
vesting the humans present a challenge 
to God.  They want to be God. But 
they can’t have what they want. 

What a strange thing it is, that we 
humans who yearn for reconciliation 
with that same god, are offered and 
indeed given a share in that divinity, by 
that same and horrible sacrifice of our 
beautiful friend Jesus.  

The evil that we do need not live 
after us. Perhaps the pages stay put, but 
the grace of forgiveness of the crucified 
one lets us start afresh each day.  And 
not all the history book pages are 
embarrassing.  There must be some 
nice ones.  Plus, there just might be a 
few even nicer ones waiting for you 
tomorrow and the next day.     
 

  

 

The Evil that Men Do by Fr Ellis Jones 

The evil that we do need not live after us 
… but the grace of  forgiveness of  the 

crucified one lets us start afresh each day.   

 
“Throw yourself into his arms, fear 
not: He will welcome and heal you.” 

St Augustine  
 
 
 

“That every act of mine be something 
wonderful for God.” 
M. Teresa of Calcutta 


